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Dear Parents and Carers 

It was lovely to see so many Dads and Grandads at our Father’s Day breakfast 

yesterday, the school had such a lovely feel to it.  I hope you liked your mini pom-

pom hugs from the children, they worked so hard on them.  Thank you also to all 

our wonderful; staff who helped out too, we really appreciate everyone’s support 

and hope to make it an annual event.  Between the federation we made over £350 

which will go into our fundraising pot to support trips and residentials. 

We have been so lucky with the weather for forest school this term and hope that 
Class 1 enjoyed their first session of the summer term today.  I can’t wait to hear 
what they have been up to.   I am sure they have enjoyed being back in the woods 
again. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Mrs V Fenemore 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 19TH JUNE 

Saturday 17th June 
 Deadline for booking school meals and before school club on 

the Gateway for w/c 26th June 

Monday 19th June 

 PE Lesson: Class 2 

 Sports Club:3.30pm - 4.30pm  

 Forest School Class 1 

Tuesday 20th June  PE lessons: Class 1 

Wednesday 21st June  From 9.15am -11.00am Preschool Stay & Play 

Thursday 22nd June 

 

 PE lessons: Class 2 

 FOKNS Ice Lollies - From 3:30pm 

Friday 23rd June 
 PE lessons today: Class 1 

 Forest School Class 1 

Saturday 24th June 
 Booking school meals and before school club on the Gateway W/C 

3rd July 

Emails sent this week:  Spellings, Preschool invoices, Skern Lodge 2024 



 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRESCHOOL 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

Preschool 

This week is has been all about sharks! We have enjoyed the text 'Shark in the park' 
and from this we have retold parts of the story, made paper plate sharks and as part of 
our maths task we rolled a dice, counted the spots and gave the shark that amount of 
teeth using the play dough. 
  
On Wednesday we spent the afternoon practising for sports day! Lots of super speedy 
running and beanbags flying around!  
 
Another reminder about footwear please make sure the children wear trainers or can-
vas shoes- we spend lots of time outside where the children love to run, climb and go 
on the bikes and we need to make sure their feet are protected.  
 
Have a wonderful weekend.  
 

Mrs Stapley and the Preschool team 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

We have had another lovely week in Class 1, ending with our first Forest School day this Summer. We all 

enjoyed being back in the forest, especially making the annual S’mores! The children also created their 

own versions of Andrew Goldsworthy’s nature sculptures, completing their Art unit of work from last half 

term. This week, Reception have been learning about the life cycle of a butterfly, using the lovely text, A 

Very Hungry Caterpillar. They have been comparing this to the life cycle of a frog, recapping the days of 

the week as well as learning and using some new vocabulary. During Maths activities, they have been 

learning how to double numbers to 10. They have done this by creating symmetrical butterflies using 

paints, playing doubling games and making bead necklaces.    

In English, Year 1 and 2 have been continuing their work on Mrs Armitage and the Big Wave. They have 

created their own noun phrases using adjectives and have adding further information to sentences using 

a variety of conjunctions. They have also started to think about a story they could write, that also has a 

cumulative structure. In Maths, Year 1 have continued their work on Fractions by learning how to recog-

nise and find quarters using pictures, shapes, objects and numbers. Year 2 have been developing their 

problem solving skills by continuing to investigate numbers. They have been set problems to work on, 

using their knowledge and understanding of the four operations of mathematics.   

In other lessons, the children have been learning about Florence Nightingale and her significance to 

nursing, tasting and preparing a variety of different fruits and completing a science investigation together 

on body patterns.  

We all enjoyed the Father’s Day breakfast event on Thursday and we hope you did too. Thank you for 

your continued support. 

Have a great weekend and we will see you at Forest School on Monday. 

 

Mrs Godly          

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Class 2 

A busy week in Class 2 this week.  
The sun has been out and the children have coped well with the heat.  
In English, we have finished our sequence on “A River” and the children created their 
own version of the story following the same pattern as the book. They have started 
their new sequence on “Earth Verse” and have been experimenting writing their Hai-
kus. We have built our own success criteria on how to write a Haiku that we will use 
when we write our own Haiku book at the end of the sequence.  
In History, the children looked at the phrase Kings and queens used to rule as abso-
lute monarchs, with complete control over how the country was run, giving their 
thoughts about the statement and created a poster for their folder including people’s 
responses. They thought about what they would do if they were a King or Queen for 
the day.  
In PE the children have been practicing their jumping and preparing for Sports day.  
 
Last week Year 5 and 6 had their last forest school of the school year and the last 
one for our Year 6 children. Thank you Mrs Blacker for all your hard work over the 
year and I know the children are already excited for next year.  
 
In Spanish, this week Years 3 and 4 have been asking about what pets people have 
and continued to speak about their families. Years 5 and 6 have started to look at 
their project this year and will be organising a holiday to a Spanish speaking country. 
Today the children have been practicing booking accommodation.  
 
Have a great weekend Class 2.  
 

Mr Saltearn 



 

 

 FRIENDS OF KINGS NYMPTON NEWS 

  

 



 

 

 FRIENDS OF KINGS NYMPTON EVENT 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
  17th April 2023 to 19th July 2023 

Check calendar for deadline dates. 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Kings 

Nympton Primary School, which entitles your child/ren to re-

ceive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of 

one or more of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working 

tax credit and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE

